[image: image1.jpg]SC WORKS | isn e ven
WORKLINK
ANDERSON-OCONEE-PICKENS




WORKFORCE INVESTMENT BOARD

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 

September 30, 2014 – 10:00am
Comprehensive Center Large Conference Room – Clemson, SC

Members Present:
Danny Brothers


Burriss Nelson


Ronnie Booth



Members Absent:

Richard Blackwell


David Collins


Robert Halfacre
Staff Present:

Trent Acker



Jennifer Kelly


Brandi Runion


Patty Manley



Sharon Crite

Guests:

Steve Pelissier 


Matt Fields


Kal Kunkel
Karen Craven
I. Call to Order

Chair Danny Brothers called the meeting to order announcing a quorum was present to conduct business of the committee and the meeting was being recorded.
II. Approval of Minutes (05/28/2014)*
The minutes from the May 28, 2014 meetings were included in the meeting packet. Chair Brothers called for any corrections or amendments to the minutes.  

ACTION TAKEN:  A motion was made by Ronnie Booth to approve May 28, 2014 meeting minutes as submitted, second by Burriss Nelson. The motion carried unanimously.
III. Strategic Plan RFP
Chair Brothers reported two options were on the table regarding the Strategic Plan RFP and that a decision was needed on the proposals so the process can began to proceed to move forward adding that WorkLink staff was present for input as needed. The three options on the table are as listed:
· Move forward with staff’s recommendation from proposals scored

· Executive Committee score proposals 
· Pursue in-house option with ACOG 
Chair Brothers noted that staff had scored the proposals received and AHA had scored the highest.

Executive Committee members discussed at length that we have the data on hand and know the efficiency of the staff at the ACOG and in an effort to being good stewards with our funds were in agreement to taking a through look at the ACOG proposal.

Mr. Acker addressed concerns with going in-house with the ACOG due to 2015 being an RFP year for the Service Providers for the Youth and Adult/DW programs, the reauthorization of WIOA and the amount of responsibility that it will place on WorkLink staff. 

ACTION TAKEN:  A motion was made by Burriss Nelson to accept and move forward with the 2015-2019 Comprehensive Strategic Plan Proposal from the SC Appalachian Council of Governments, second by Ronnie Booth. The motion carried unanimously.
IV. WorkLink’s 501c3 Status
Chair Brothers stated included in Mr. Acker’s objectives and goals was to investigate our 501c3 status and help move that forward and deferred to Mr. Acker for update.  Mr. Acker reported that while looking at updating the Conflict of Interest Agreement to better reflect what our By-Laws state, he began looking at the two sets of By-laws on the books, the Workforce Investment Board By-Laws and the Incorporation By-Laws at which time he discovered that WorkLink is definitely incorporated but is not a 501c3 entity. 
Dr. Booth stated Steve Pelissier had been involved in the conversations from the beginning in forming the 501c3 adding there were several purposes for forming the 501c3:

1) Avenue or opportunity for fund raising

2) Mechanism would be in place if WIB wished to become its own legal administrative entity

Discussion was held regarding the application never being submitted to the IRS and the effort that was supposedly previously put into this by various parties.
ACTION TAKEN:  A motion was made by Ronnie Booth for WorkLink to submit the application to move forward with 501c3 application under the IRS code immediately, second by Burriss Nelson. The motion carried unanimously.
Members discussed keeping both sets of By-Laws and the benefits stating with a decision being made to leaving the By-Laws as they currently are.

V. 2015 Operator – Adult/DW RFP Update
Mr. Acker referred to page 10 and provided an update on the RFP status stating hopefully a final decision will be made at the October 23, 2014 RFP Committee Meeting.  Mr. Acker stated OJT is likely to come in-house and the Committee has asked for scenarios to pursue for bringing the Operator piece in-house as well clarifying that the Operator piece will not be the person providing training but managing the Centers.
VI. Resource Sharing Agreement (RSA) Update
Mr. Acker referred to pages 11- 20 stating this agreement should be fully executed and signed at this point. 

Jennifer Kelly stated there are only minor differences between this year’s agreement and last year’s agreement:

a) Documents that were attachments and/or amendment have been condensed and added
b) Verbiage in the FTE count has been updated to reflect true FTE ratio calculation
c) Procurement  piece has been made consistent with DEW’s

VII. Unemployment Insurance Pilot Program Update

Mr. Acker reported the State has made some decisions to bring UI participants into the 
Centers for services which will help draw traffic into the Centers and hopefully reduce 
numbers of the long-term unemployed. Mr. Acker added he is meeting with Grey Parks 
in early November to discuss measurables the project which has an 
implementation date of 11/1/14 and will run through 6/30/15.  
VIII. Executive Session – Personnel Matter
Ronnie Booth requested the committee enter in to Executive Session at which time staff was excused from the meeting.
ACTION TAKEN:  A motion was made by Ronnie Booth to move into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter, second by Burriss Nelson. The motion carried unanimously.
IX. Other Business

Following Executive Session, Chair Brothers discussed Board member terms and responsibilities and the possible issue(s) that can arise if/when a Board member’s term ends in June and his/her responsibilities as a “Past-Chair” post haven’t ended. 

Members discussed options to remedy this situation. Mr. Acker stated there is nothing stated in the By-Laws stating when officers of the Board have to be elected adding that it makes more since to have Board Officer elections in line with the Plan/Program Year as well as when Board Member terms end with the County Council appointments as opposed to calendar year. Members elected to bring this to the October WIB meeting for vote.
X. Adjournment

Respectfully submitted by: Patty Manley, Office Manager
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